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March 2011March 2011March 2011   

Please check current newsletter, email announce-

ments and with event coordinator for accurate and 

updated information regarding all events. 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 

 

2 3 4 5 

 

6 7 8 

 

9 10 11 12 

Car Show 

Goodie Bag 

Prep Party & 

Golden Oldies 

Motor Club Car 

13 

Golden Oldies 

Motor Club Car 

Show 

14 

 

15 

Board/Car 

Show Commit-

tee meeting 

16 17 

Northshore 

Area Gather-

ing 

18 

21th Annual 

N.O. British 

Car Show 

Welcome  Re-

19 

21th Annual 

N.O. British 

Car Day 

20 

 

21 22  

Baton Rouge 

Area Gathering 

7:00 p.m. 

23 24 

 

25 

 

26 

 

27 28 29 

Membership 

Mtg. 7:00 p.m. 

@ The Italian 

Pie 

30 31     

Tuesday, February 22nd, 7:00 pm Southshore Meeting   

Saturday, March 12 - 4:00p.m. Car Show Goodie Bag Prep Party - 546 Hickory Ave, Harahan, LA. Come help us stuff the 

Lagniappe Bags and registration packets for the show. Dinner provided for workers. 

Saturday, March 12th and Sunday, March 13th. - Golden Oldies Motor Club Car Show; 8:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. Sat., 8:00 a.m.-

12:00 noon Sun. Hwy 51S, 1000 Morrison Blvd. Hammond, LA,  for details contact: Bruce Savoy 985-320-4826 or 

www.goldenoldiesmotorclub.com/ (for convoy & parking: John Wells 985-542-1991 or Wally Friloux 985-845-8216)   See 

page 17 for more information. 

Tuesday, March 15th  - 6:00 p.m. Board/Car Show Committee meeting - Location—Harold O’Reilly’s home. 

Thursday, March 17th  - 7:00 p.m. - Northshore Area Gathering - Abita Brew Pub  (moved date up because of our 

car show) 

Friday, March 18th  - 6:00-9:00 p.m. 21th Annual British Car Day Reception @ Hampton Inn - Elmwood. Please come 

and help us welcome our out-of-town guests! Soft drinks provided by BMCNO , food provided by BMNCO members. 

Saturday, March 19 th – 21st  Annual British Car Day! Delgado Comm. College, New Orleans. Registration 9 am - noon, 

Judging (popular choice) 12:30 - 2:00 p.m., Awards 4:00 p.m.  Dinner after Show - 6:00 p.m. – until (Dutch treat). 

Sign-up sheet at the registration desk on show day or contact Karen Murray (504-236-7509) 

karen.murray@cox.net or Rick Huber(225-926-6946)  mlandrick@gmail.com  so we can get a count of how many 

will be there for dinner. Landry's Seafood Restaurant, 8000 Lakeshore Dr., New Orleans, LA 70124, 504- 283-

4733 

Tuesday, March 22nd.  - Baton Rouge Area Gathering - dinner 6:00 p.m., meeting 7:00 p.m. - Cafe Americaia, 7521 

Jefferson Hwy, Baton Rouge 

Sunday, March 27th, 2011 2–4 pm.  TEA WITH THE D.B.E You are invited to enjoy Afternoon Tea at Longue Vue House & 

Gardens,  See page __ for more information. 

Tuesday, March 29- 7:00 p.m. GENERAL MEETING—Italian Pie Jefferson Highway 

http://www.goldenoldiesmotorclub.com/
mailto:karen.murray@cox.net
mlandrick@gmail.com%20%20
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January 25, 2011 Meeting Minutes January 25, 2011 Meeting Minutes January 25, 2011 Meeting Minutes    

The Members meeting was held on January 25th 

2011 at 7:00 p.m. at the Italian Pie on Jefferson 

Highway.  Twenty members were in attendance 

with 29 people at the meeting. The meeting was 

called to order at 7:02 p.m. by President Karen 

Murray. New Member O.J. Williams introduced 

his wife Dolly and discussed his recent purchase of 

a 1974 Purple/Maroon TR6, currently not running. 

Karen also introduced an observer from Seattle 

named David with a 1968 car. The Car Show Bro-

chure was handed out to all in attendance. 

Karen discussed the Christmas Party, where 125 

pounds of food was collected to benefit the Second 

Harvester’s Food Bank.  20 Raffle prizes were pre-

sented at that event to those that brought food do-

nations.  Allen Bradley discussed the Delgado elec-

trical class, with 17 members attending.  He was 

impressed with the presentation and with the 

hands on activities following.  After the formal 

class, Randy had discussions with each person to 

help with specific car problems.  These tech ses-

sions are offered as appreciation for the scholar-

ships presented to Delgado students. It was also 

mentioned that Louisiana Technical College on 

Airline is now part of the Delgado system. Rick 

Huber discussed the restoration class, also at 

Delgado.  There are 10 BMCNO members in a 

class of 17 students. 

Cliff Hughes reported on the North Shore meeting 

with 10 members in attendance.  Progress is being 

made on Sponsorships and Giveaways for the An-

nual Car Show.  Cliff also re-iterated that there 

are many significant auto dealer owners, both new 

and used represented in the club.  When looking 

for a car, we should look them up. 

Rick Huber reported on the Baton Rouge meeting 

with 13 members and 20 attendees.  A national list 

of Gas Stations still selling gas without Ethanol 

was discussed. Rick also presented his Car Value 

presentation, resulting in a three way tie with 16 

points. 

Chad Wicker reported 118 (actual number still in 

transition) club members with 20 present at the 

south shore meeting.  

Don Marpe presented the Treasurer’s report and  

announced that Car Show T-Shirts are now on 

sale. 

Wally discussed the Golden Oldies Motor Club’s 

Car Show to be held in Hammond on March 12th 

and 13th .  Details on this event will be available in 

the Club newsletter. 

Karen presented the club past year successes and 

discussed the goals for this year. 

Bob Post discussed the BMCNO Resource Library’s 

holdings and stressed that this club benefit should 

be used.  With the club showing a profit, we have 

the ability to acquire new material, all based on 

member recommendations, so if there is something 

you would like to see or would think someone else 

might like to see, please bring it to his attention. 

Bob also discussed the Houmas House Plantation 

Tour.  He is currently working on arrangements to 

visit the ―Cars of Yesteryear‖ sometime in 

July.  This news was very well received by the at-

tendees.  

Vice President Rick Huber discussed the following: 

Feliciana cruise, Middendorf’s Restaurant, Car 

show still needs volunteers, and the Crawfish Boil  

on May 15th at Tickfaw State Park. 

Keith Vezina discussed a request by the Krewe of 

Bird, an all woman marching club, for convertibles 

to use in a short parade.  Keith, Allen, Ronnie, and 

Jack volunteered for the event.  It will be held on 

Friday, February 18th at 7:00 p.m.  

Keith also presented the remainder of the Car De-

tailing video.  This Video and more are available 

for checkout from the Club Library. 

Allen Bradley won the 50/50 raffle and won $17.00. 

Two, 2011 day planners from BCP Engineering 

were won by Pete Weber and Cathy Greens-

felder.  T-Shirts were won by Floyd Friloux, Pete, 

Weber, Bob Post, and Wally Friloux. 

 The Member Meeting was adjourned at 8:50pm. 
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BMCNO 2011 Calendar of Events BMCNO 2011 Calendar of Events BMCNO 2011 Calendar of Events    

 

Month 2011 Dates  Time Meeting Place Point Person and 

number 

March Goody Bag Stuffing 

Take out dinner will be served 

Sat. 12th  4:00 - 546 Hickory 

Harahan 

Rick Huber 

 Board Meeting Tues. 15th  6:00 – 8:30 Harold O’Reilly Harold O’Reilly 

 
Welcome Reception 

Please bring covered dish 

Fri. 18th  6:00 – 9:00 Hampton Inn  

Mounes Blvd. 

Karen Huber 

 
Annual Car Show Sat. 19th  9:00 – 4:00 Awards Delgado Community Col-

lege City Park  

Rick Huber 

Karen Murray 

 BMCNO – Baton Rouge  Tues. 22nd 7:00 – 9:00 Café Americaia Rick Huber 

 BMCNO – North Shore Thurs. 17th  7:00 – 9:00 Abita Brew Pub Cliff Hughes 

 BMCNO General Meeting Tues. 29th  7:00 – 9:00 Italian Pie BMCNO Board  

April 

 

Plantation cruise  

Houmas House/ Lunch  

Sun. 10th   in the newsletter Bob Post 

 Board Meeting Tues. 12th  6:00 – 8:30 Rick Huber’s Rick Huber 

 Pensacola Car Show Sat. 16th 
 in the newsletter  

 BMCNO – Baton Rouge  Tues. 19th  7:00 – 9:00 Café Americaia Rick Huber 

 BMCNO – North Shore Thurs. 21st  7:00 – 9:00 Abita Brew Pub Cliff Hughes 

 BMCNO General Meeting Tues. 26th 7:00 – 9:00 Italian Pie BMCNO Board 

 
Delgado Tech Session 

“Electrical 102” 

Sat. 30th 9:00 – 12:00 Delgado City Park Cam-

pus Automotive Building 

Rick Huber  

225-926-6946 

May 

 

Crawfish Boil  Sun. 15th 12:00 noon Tickfaw State Park  Rick Huber  

225-926-6946 

 Board Meeting Tues. 17th  6:00 – 8:30 Don Marpe Don Marpe 

 BMCNO – Baton Rouge Tues.  24th 7:00 – 9:00 Café Americaia Rick Huber 

 BMCNO – North Shore Tues. 26th  7:00 – 9:00 Abita Brew Pub Cliff Hughes 

 BMCNO General Meeting Tues. 31st  7:00 – 9:00 Italian Pie BMCNO Board 

 
Oil Change & Diagnostic TBA   Harold 

O’Reilly 

June McComb, Mississippi Sat. 11th  TBA  Danny Varando  

 Board Meeting Tues.  14th  7:00 – 9:00 TBA  

 BMCNO – Baton Rouge  Tues.  21st  7:00 – 9:00 Café Americaia Rick Huber 

 BMCNO – North Shore Tues. 23rd  7:00 – 9:00 Abita Brew Pub Cliff Hughes 

 BMCNO General Meeting Tues. 28th  7:00 – 9:00 Italian Pie BMCNO Board 
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The 21st British Motoring 

Club New Orleans Car 

Show, March 19, 2011, is 

fast approaching.  If you 

haven’t registered your car

(s) please do so.  We are 

hoping to have the Delgado 

field filled with British cars.  Also, donations for 

the goody bags, class sponsorships, and volun-

teers are still needed.  Calls have been coming 

in from around the south regarding our show.  

Please check out the ―Special Car Show Edition‖ 

that will be sent via email.   

February was a very busy month for BMCNO.  

The Feliciana cruise organized by Milton 

Franklin and Rick Huber was a huge success 

with 33 participants and 17 cars.    Midden-

dorf’s Sunday lunch was a delicious as ever.  

The board of directors surprised all of the ladies 

with long stemmed roses and Valentine cards.  

Rachel Wicker also provided candy roses as a 

special gift.  The Delgado Restoration class is 

busy working on completing new British cars.   

The board of directors approved a new club bro-

chure.  Letters including club brochures and ap-

plications were mailed to 65 past members.  The 

letter also invited them to the upcoming car 

show.  We do hope to see some of our former 

members enjoying the beautiful cars on March 

19th.   

The goody bag stuffing will be on March 12th.  

(See the calendar for info).  The board has 

agreed to provide dinner and as a special treat. 

We will be showing ―The Italian Job‖ for enter-

tainment.  So please mark your calendar to join 

us for ―Stuffing, Dinner & a Movie‖.   

 

On Friday, March 18th at 6:00 p.m. BMCNO 

will host the annual Welcome Reception at the 

Hampton Inn.  Through the years the Welcome 

Reception has turned into a ―Pot Luck‖ event 

for ALL club members.  Please bring a covered 

dish and join in the 50-60 members for all of the 

fun on Friday.  One gentlemen called from 

Brownsville, Texas to confirm his participation 

in the car show and the Friday night event.  His 

friend attended last year and raved about the 

great food.   

Look for a new Regalia table at the Car Show.  

Many new and exciting items will be displayed 

with the BMCNO club logo.  Also displaying are 

our friends The Little British Car Company.  

This vendor is not only a BMCNO member but 

also sponsors a class, donates a door prize and 

drives all the way here to exhibit.  Bring your 

charge cards, cash, or check books to take ad-

vantage of the wonderful British themed mer-

chandise.   Shopping at this booth is a must for 

any British car enthusiasts.  

The Board of Directors has been working very 

hard on upcoming events.  Look at the 

―Calendar at a Glance‖ page for upcoming dates 

in April including a Houmas Plantation lunch 

and tour and Delgado  ―Electrical 102‖  Tech 

Session on Saturday, April 30th.  May will 

bring in the Crawfish Boil and a Tech Session 

with Floyd Friloux on analyzing your oil. The 

club ladies are also very busy  collecting items 

for the Battered Women’s Shelter.   

This is a very busy year and a VERY hard 

working board. So………...mark you calendars 

and join in the fun!!!!! 

Hope to see everyone at the 21st Annual Car 

Show. 

President’s MessagePresident’s MessagePresident’s Message   



Page  6  

 

British Motoring Club New Orleans, Morris Gazette                                            March 2011 

Middendorf’s Run 2011Middendorf’s Run 2011Middendorf’s Run 2011   

 

The BMCNO Annual Middendorf's cruise took 

place on Sunday February 13th.  The Baton Rouge 

group drove back roads, South shore old 

Hammond Highway, and North shore was a hop, 

skip, and a jump away.  The weather was great 

for early February so all cars had tops down to 

enjoy the breeze and sun.  Middendorf’s ac-

commdated 46 members and guests for another 

delicious lunch.  The BMCNO board of directors 

surprised all of the ladies with long stemmed 

roses and Valentine’s cards to honor Valentine’s 

Day on Feb. 14th.  Rachel Wicker was also nice 

enough to make candy roses for everyone. 

Great food, beautiful cars, and fun friends – what 

more could a British car enthusiasts ask 

for????????? 
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You are invited to enjoy Afternoon 

Tea at Longue Vue House & Gardens, 7 Bamboo 

Road, New Orleans on Sunday, March 27th, 2011 

2–4 pm.  The Jane Austen themed Tea presented 

by the Daughters of the British Empire has be-

come a popular annual event.  Tea will be served 

by our members.  You will savor a "proper" cup of 

tea, sandwiches, scones and other homemade deli-

cacies. 

Please join us, bring your friends and support the 

DBE cause.  Proceeds from this event will benefit 

Mountbatten House Retirement Home.  Tickets 

are $25, payable on arrival at the Pavilion.  Since 

seating is limited you may want to call in advance 

to reserve a table for your group:  504-367-4116, 

Visa and MasterCard accepted.  Parking is avail-

able on the grounds. 

TEA with the D.B.ETEA with the D.B.ETEA with the D.B.E   

 

Middendorf’s pictures continued from page 6. 

DBE in Louisiana 
The British Connection in Louisiana 
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Resource Library 
Although our Resource Li-

brary is still in it’s infancy, 

the few items that we do 

have are all excellent and 

available to all members. 

We have the following 

available: Spray Painting 

101 by Len Stuart, Wel-

come to the world of Mig 

Welding from HTP Amer-

ica, 50 Years of British Cars Racing in America, 

(Jag, MG, Aston Martin, Mini Cooper, Triumph, 

Austin Healy and more….) 

All are available at our general membership 

meeting, or can be requested by contacting me by 

email at robertpost06@GMAIL.COM. 

Robert Post 

It’s that time of year to start planning what ―wonderful‖ dish you are going to share with our guests at 

the Car Show reception on Friday, March 18th. Let’s pull out the recipe books and tantalize our guests 

with exceptional New Orleans cooking.  

Another sign up sheet  will be distributed at the February 22nd  meeting or you can email me at 

karenmurray@cox.net.  Don’t forget that we need you to 

bring your mouth-watering appetizers, casseroles, main 

dishes, and of course the deserts to the Friday Night Re-

ception!!!!!!!!   

We want our guest to walk away knowing that better food 

could not be bought in local restaurants.   

Dinner after Show - 6:00p.m. – until (Dutch treat. Sign-

up sheet at the registration desk on show day) Landry's 

Seafood Restaurant, 8000 Lakeshore Dr., New Orleans, 

LA 70124, 504-283-4733  

Thanks and good eating. 

Karen 

504-236-7509 

Chef’s Corner by Karen Murray  

With a minimum donation of $50, you or your 

business can sponsor a car class of your 

choice.  

For your sponsorship, you will receive: 

free publicity at the show site 

free publicity at the awards banquet 

free publicity on this web site 

free publicity in the BMCNO newsletter. 

For a minimum donation of $400, you can 

sponsor the Best of Show. Along with above 

benefits, your company name and logo will be 

prominently engraved on the Best of Show 

award. 

For more information, contact the Chairman of the 

Sponsors, Vendors and Donors Committee, Wally 

Friloux, 985-845-8216,  twofrilouxs@bellsouth.net  

 

It’s not too late to be a Sponsor 

mailto:robertpost06@GMAIL.COM
mailto:karenmurray@cox.net
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Baton Rouge Gathering Baton Rouge Gathering Baton Rouge Gathering by Rick Huberby Rick Huberby Rick Huber   

After a two month 

hiatus for Christmas, 

the Baton Rouge 

group started the year 

off strong with 17 peo-

ple attending our get 

together on January 

18.  Mostly familiar 

faces, but Karen 

Murray and Ronnie 

Palmisano joined us 

and got to know more 

of our local crowd.  It was nice to get together 

again after the holidays and talk about what’s 

been going on with our lives and with our cars.  

Bill Avery had purchased a TR7 and an MGB 

since the last meeting, and was looking to sell the 

MGB.  Rick had brought his Austin Healey home 

from Peter’s for the holidays and was still working 

on finishing it while visiting several club members 

on nice weather days.  Four of us were signed up 

for the Delgado auto restoration course and final-

ized our car pooling plans.  We talked about the 

Christmas party, the Delgado electrical tech ses-

sion, and the many upcoming events – particu-

larly the Feliciana Cruise and Middendorf’s run, 

and of course the show in March.  Karen gave us 

an update on the ideas she and the Board have for 

the year, with more events, more tech sessions, 

and more community involvement and exposure.  

After all that, Rick repeated his LBC Investment 

presentation from the general membership meet-

ing in November.  Winners of the recognition and 

car value exercise were Milton Franklin, Bill 

Avery, and Randy Kassed with 16 correct an-

swers.  Rick said he would update LBC values in a 

future meeting, since the presentation showed fig-

ures from 2008.  So, a fun meeting with lots of an-

ticipation of a great year of British Motoring com-

ing up in 2011. 

Our 2011 T-Shirt logo was designed by Board 

Member Chad Wicker. 

 

 

2011 BMCNO “Another British Oil Spill” T-Shirts are now available!  

 

T-Shirts are available at all area meetings. 

 

They will also be available on the day of the 

show. 

 

Purchase early.  Quantities are limited. 

 

The cost of the shirts are: 

S, M, L, XL,  $12 (pre-sale)   $15 (day of show) 

XXL   $14 (pre-sale)   $17 (day of show) 

XXXL   $15 (pre-sale)   $18 (day of show) 
 

Golf Shirts 

S, M, L, XL  $22 Member Price 

2XL   $24 

3XL   $25 
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Wow, did we 

have a fabu-

lous outing in 

J a n u -

ary!  Thanks 

to Milton and 

A n n e t t e 

Franklin for 

planning and 

leading the Feliciana Cruise on the 29th. Thanks 

to the good Lord for blessing us with a partly 

cloudy, 67 de-

gree day in 

January to 

enjoy open top 

m o t o r i n g . 

Thanks to all 

of you who 

participated 

i n  w h a t 

turned out to be one of our larger club driving ad-

ventures, with 17 cars and 32 people participat-

ing, including 

three future 

g e n e r a t i o n 

LBC owners. 

How nice for 

our regional 

club to get 

members from 

Eunice, Baton 

Rouge, the North Shore, and the South Shore all 

together for an outing.  

 We got off to 

a bumpy start 

when I got 

i m p a t i e n t 

with the de-

parture time, 

four cars got 

s e p a r a t e d 

from the rest of the group, and two others arrived 

after we left.  Once we got together, there were 16 

cars winding our way through the Louisiana 

countryside on a gorgeous January morning on 

our way to Jackson, LA.  Thirty of us enjoyed the 

West Florida Republic Museum, the Model 

Trains, and the Feliciana Cellars Winery in Jack-

son before heading over to St. Francisville for 

lunch at the Magnolia Cafe.  

The Republic of West Florida Museum is a jewel 

tucked away in a small, rural Louisiana town, 

showing the history of the area from before it was 

Louisiana, and even displayed some Model Ts 

and As and a few other vehicles for us car nuts.  

The Greater Baton Rouge Model Train Club 

looked like they enjoyed showing off their hobby 

to all of us in the adjacent model train display 

buildings. We enjoyed it too.  You can get a good 

idea of what we saw with this great photo/video 

documentary of our day and our cars put together 

by Bridget Mayo and posted on Smilebox at this 

U R L :   h t t p : / / s m i l e b o x . c o m /

p l a y E -

mail/4d6a49314e54417a4d4446384e5449354f546

b774f44633d0d0a&sb=1 

The Feliciana Cellars winery didn't look like it 

was staffed for 30 of us, but the one lady took it 

in stride and set up more wine tasting stations.  

We received a quick tour of the wine making shop 

and then enjoyed several of the Muscatine wines 

produced from Louisiana's "Napa Valley". After 

plenty of tasting, there was plenty of buying, a 

good sign the wine was enjoyed.  Rick couldn’t 

resist taking a picture of the three big Healey’s 

on the cruise in front of Jackson’s ―Parthenon‖, 

with his long awaited Healey joining a club out-

ing for the first time.  

Then it was off to the Magnolia Cafe in St. Fran-

cisville on scenic and winding Highway10 

Feliciana Cruise, by Rick Huber   

Continued on page 11 

http://smilebox.com/playEmail/4d6a49314e54417a4d4446384e5449354f546b774f44633d0d0a&sb=1
http://smilebox.com/playEmail/4d6a49314e54417a4d4446384e5449354f546b774f44633d0d0a&sb=1
http://smilebox.com/playEmail/4d6a49314e54417a4d4446384e5449354f546b774f44633d0d0a&sb=1
http://smilebox.com/playEmail/4d6a49314e54417a4d4446384e5449354f546b774f44633d0d0a&sb=1
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through the Feliciana countryside.  On the way, 

we lost one car and gained another, as Dave 

Worrell and his son in their 1979 Aston Martin 

Vantage headed home, and Tom and Chris Miller, 

who had just gotten home from Tuscaloosa at 

11:15 the night before, joined us for lunch in their 

―new‖ 1972 

M G B 

GT.  Lunch was 

great as usual 

at ―The Mag‖, 

as the wait 

staff T-shirts 

read, and they 

did a remark-

able job of serving us all. We were all together in 

one wing of the restaurant so we could all yak 

and yak before the food arrived.   

From there we took a short drive through Royal 

Street with all of its old shops and churches and 

up ―Catholic‖ hill to Mt. Carmel Church.  The 

lovely, little church started in  1871 is on a bluff 

with a distant view to the west toward the Missis-

sippi River.  By then we were fewer in number, 

but we got a picture of the 10 remaining cars and 

occupants in front of the church before splitting 

up and heading 

back into town 

to shop, or back 

to Baton Rouge, 

Eunice, the 

North Shore, 

and the South 

Shore.  

Ronnie has included several of the pictures from 

the outing in this newsletter, but if you’d like to 

see all the ones Rick took, you’ll find them at this 

URL: http://picasaweb.google.com/mlandrick/

FelicianaCruise12911# 

 Continued on page 12 

http://picasaweb.google.com/mlandrick/FelicianaCruise12911#
http://picasaweb.google.com/mlandrick/FelicianaCruise12911#
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Below are the Feliciana cruise participants, their home towns, and their diverse mix of Little British 

and not-so-little, not-so-British cars. We sure did enjoy the day together. We look forward to a similar 

Baton Rouge area cruise event next January. 

 Jim & Lucy Bowers from Baton Rouge in their 1951 MGTD 

 Alan & Sue Bradley from Metairie in their 2010 (I think) BMW 

 Deryl Brown from Eunice in his 1980 MGB 

 Reg Dunbar and Barbara Cavallino from Greenwell Springs in Reg’s 2007 Jaguar XKR 

 Milton and Annette Franklin from Greenwell Springs in their 1962 MGA 

 Wally & Margaret Friloux from Madisonville in their 2001 Jaguar XK8 

 Bob & Maxine Gullic from Baker in their original owner 1965 Austin Healey 3000 

 Rick Huber from Baton Rouge in his almost completed 1964 Austin Healey 3000  

 Randy Kassed and Katie Adams in Randy's 1970 Triumph TR6 

 Pete & Lillie Johnston from Baton Rouge in their 1962 Austin Healey 3000 

 Tom & Chris Miller from Baton Rouge in their just purchased, so ―new‖ to them 1972 MGB GT 

 Wayne Pangburn and his grandson Jack in Wayne's 1963 Triumph TR4 

 John & Ginny Pearson from Baton Rouge in their 1959 Triumph TR3A 

 Robert Rougelot from Covington in his 1978 Mini Cooper 

 Danny, Dana, and daughter Rachel Varnado in Dana’s 1933 Ford Coupe 

 Keith & Karen Vezina from Kenner in their 1976 MGB 

 Dave Worrell and his son Henry in Dave's 1979 Aston Martin V8 Vantage 

Feliciana Cruise continued..   
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DIRECTIONS TO SHOW SITE: 

Show site is the Soccer Field adjacent to Student Life Center near rear of campus of Delgado Commu-

nity College. Exit I-610 at Canal Blvd. Go south 1/2 mile to red light at Navarre St. Turn Left. Take Na-

varre 1/2 mile to Orleans Ave. Turn right on Orleans. Turn right into parking lot at sign. Trailer Park-

ing: on Navarre, turn right into parking lot to left of WYES-TV Studio just before Orleans Ave. Trailered 

cars MUST go back out to Navarre, right on Orleans and enter the field from the parking lot on Orleans 

Ave. 

HOST HOTEL 

Hampton Inn - Elmwood  
5150 Mounes St. 

Harahan, LA 70123 

504-733-5646 

Ask for special $99 "British Car Day" rate;  

the group code is "BMC". 

(special rate offer expires on 2/19/10) 

 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 

New Orleans Restaurants.com  

New Orleans Official Tourism Website 

Friday, March 18, 2011 

TIME EVENT LOCATION 

6:00pm - 9:00pm 

 

HOSPITALITY 

ROOM/RECEPTION 

Hampton Inn - Elmwood 

Saturday, March 19, 2011 

9:00am - 12:00pm REGISTRATION and LINEUP DELGADO COMMUNITY     

COLLEGE  

12:00pm - 3:00pm  SHOW TIME - cars MUST remain 

on the field until 3:00 p.m. 

  

12:30pm - 2:30pm JUDGING   

3:45pm 50/50 Raffle Drawing   

4:00pm AWARDS DELGADO COMMUNITY     

COLLEGE 

5:30pm - until Dinner (Dutch treat. Sign-up 

sheet at the registration desk) 

<MENU>  

Landry's Seafood Restaurant 

8000 Lakeshore Dr. 

New Orleans, LA 70124 

(504) 283-4733  

http://www.hamptoninn.com/en/hp/hotels/index.jhtml?ctyhocn=MSYELHX
http://www.neworleansrestaurants.com/restaurants.html
http://www.neworleansonline.com/
http://maps.google.com/maps/ms?hl=en&ie=UTF8&msa=0&msid=109827383646211361940.0004465ccbf30a3bbacb8&ll=29.995976,-90.10231&spn=0.163833,0.31723&z=12
http://maps.google.com/maps/ms?hl=en&ie=UTF8&msa=0&msid=109827383646211361940.0004465ccbf30a3bbacb8&ll=29.995976,-90.10231&spn=0.163833,0.31723&z=12
http://bmcno.org/Show09/LSH-Menu.pdf
http://maps.google.com/maps/ms?hl=en&ie=UTF8&msa=0&msid=109827383646211361940.0004465ccbf30a3bbacb8&ll=29.995976,-90.10231&spn=0.163833,0.31723&z=12
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ClassifiedClassifiedClassified   

Storage Space Available: Climate Con-

trolled garage on Hickory Ave. in Hara-

han.  Includes access to four post auto lift, 

sandblasting booth, and a two stage air 

compressor.  $175 per month- contact 

Robert  Phi l l ips  (504 )270 -5292   

rp826union@aol.com 

 

For Sale 1974 TR6 engine and transmission. 

The engine needs a starter and the trans-

mission needs a new throw out bearing 

but they are both for sale. 985-870-0006 or 

e-mail at jabuquet@att.net. Johnson Bu-

quet  

 

1960 MGA whole or parts.  This is a 90% 

c o m p l e t e  c a r  t h a t  i s  c o m -

pletely disassembled.  Body is rough but 

restorable, frame is very straight in excel-

lent condition. This is a disc brake steel 

wheel car. Motor rebuilt, good transmis-

sion.  Complete dash with all gauges 

working.  Seat frames, top frame, most 

parts either packaged or on a pallet.  three 

good fenders. Doors, bonnet and deck lid 

very good. Windshield frame in good con-

dition, broken glass. $4200.  Question or 

to see car:  David Stiebel 504-329-1160 

  

mailto:rp826union@aol.com
mailto:jabuquet@att.net
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Club Officers Club Officers Club Officers –––   201120112011   

 

 

Membership Info-Club membership is open to anyone who owns or has owned, drives or is interested in 

British motor vehicles. 

Annual Dues:  $24 per year (July 1st to June 30th).  Dues are prorated for the first year at $2.00 per month. 

Lifetime Membership: $240.  Please pay your dues promptly.  Mail renewal checks  payable to ―BMC-NO‖ to:  

Treasurer, PO Box 73213, Metairie,  LA 70033   

Club Regalia - Contact  the Club Treasurer Don Marpe for information. 

License Plate Frame  $5.00 (2 for $9.00) Windscreen Transfer   $ 1.00   T-shirt    $10.00 
 

Newsletter Submissions - Electronic article submissions are greatly preferred.  Email your submis-

sions to editor@bmcno.org, bring to meeting, or mail to P.O. Box 73213,  Metairie, LA 70033  
 

Publication - Most BMCNO Newsletters published beginning May 1984 are always available 

online at bmcno.org  for your review. Please contact a BMCNO board member if you have a copy of 

any missing newsletters.  We will scan it and return it to you. 

Besides being available online and beginning with the August 2010 issue, a pdf copy of the newslet-

ter will be emailed to each member as soon as it is published.  Please make sure we have your 

current email address. 
 

Affiliations - BMCNO is affiliated with the North American  MGB Register (NAMGBR) and Vin-

tage Triumph Register (VTR). If you are member of these or any other national club or register, 

please let us know. We strongly encourage all members to join the registry for their  marque! 

 

North American MGA Register 504-314-1157 ricefrazer@yahoo.com Frazer Rice 

North American MGB Register  985-893-7610  bayouboo@hughes.net Henry Bourgeois 

Vintage Triumph Register 504-289-6982 haroldor@bellsouth.net Harold O’Reilly 

Webmaster 504-392-9261  Mark Greensfelder 

Web Hoasting Stuart McKendrick 504-865-7481  webmaster@bmcno.org 

Baton Rouge Area Coordinator 225-926-6946 mlandrick@gmail.com Rick Huber 

Lafayette Area Coordinator 337-937-4929 dandmhayden@cox.net Dave Hayden 

North shore Area Coordinator Cliff Hughes 985-845-8709 hugh8709@bellsouth.net 

Wally Friloux 985-845-8216 twofrilouxs@bellsouth.net 

Harold O’Reilly 504-289-6982 haroldor@bellsouth.net 

Bob Post 504-467-2106 robertpost06@gmail.com 

Danny Varnado  dannyvarnado@cox.net 

Board of Directors 

Coordinators 

Members at Large 

President:  Karen Murray 504-236-7509  karen.murray@cox.net 

Vice President Rick Huber 225-926-6946 mlandrick@gmail.com 

Treasurer Don Marpe 504-394-6343 bdmarpe@cox.net 

Secretary Chad Wicker   

Editor Ronnie Palmisano 504-319-8506 ronniep@cox.net 

mailto:editor@bmcno.org
http://bmcno.org/
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British Motoring Club 

New Orleans 

21th Annual British Car Day 

Saturday, March 19, 2011 
At Delgado Community College 

City Park Campus 

(Orleans Avenue between City Park Ave & Navarre Ave) 

On-Site Registration: 9am to noon 

Show: Noon to 3 pm 

Awards at 4 pm 

All British Cars & Bikes Invited 

Spectators Welcome 
(No charge for spectators!) 

For more information contact: 

Rick Huber (225) 926-6946 

Karen Murray (504) 236-7509 

Cathy Greensfelder cgreensf@cox.net 

Visit our web site: www.bmcno.org 

Host Hotel: Hampton Inn – Elmwood 

5150 Mounes Avenue, Harahan, LA 70123 (800) 426-7866 / (504) 733-5646 

(Ask for special BMCNO $99 rate, code “BMC”, available until 2/26/2011) 
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BMCNO Membership Application 

Print & Mail this form to submit your application. 

       Name: ____________________________________Spouse's Name: ________________ 

 Address: _______________________________________________________________ 

     City: ______________________________State: ________ Zip Code: ______________ 

          Home Phone: ________________Work Phone: _______________ Fax: _____________ 

     E-mail: ___________________________ Occupation: __________________________ 

         Where did you learn of BMCNO? ___________________________________________ 

              To what other car clubs do you belong? _______________________________________ 

 

Membership - $24 per year, July 1 to June 30 (pro-rated the first year at $2 per month until June 30). 

 

Subsequent years are $24 due in June. 

Enclose your check and return to: 

British Motoring Club New Orleans , P.O. Box 73213 , Metairie, LA 70033 

"I agree to abide by the rules and regulations as set forth by the Club Offi-

cers under The British Motoring Club New Orleans, Inc. Charter and         

By-Laws." 

           Signature _____________________________________ Date: ____________ 

BRITISH CAR INFORMATION 

1st CAR 2nd CAR 3rd CAR 

Make:________________  Make:________________  Make:________________  

Model:_______________  Model:_______________  Model:_______________  

Year:_________________ Year:_________________ Year:_________________ 

Body Style:____________ Body Style:____________ Body Style:____________ 

Color:________________ Color:________________ Color:________________ 

First Year Dues when joining in the month of: 

June-$24 July-$22 August-$20 September-$18 October-$16 November-$14 

December-$12 January-$10 February-$8 March-$6 April-$4 May-$2 

 

http://bmcno.org/bylaws.htm
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